

State of New Jersey

CHRIS CHRISTIE
Governor

KIM GUADAGNO Lt. Governor DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
Mail Code 401-02C
Solid and Hazardous Waste Management Program
P.O. Box 420
Trenton, NJ 08625-0420
Tel. # (609) 984-3438
Fax # (609) 633-1112
www.state.nj.us/recyclenj

BOB MARTIN Commissioner

nfc 3 0 2013

David K. Dech, Planning Director Warren County Planning Department Wayne Dumont, Jr., Administration Building 165 County Road 519 South Belvidere, NJ 07823-1949

Dear Mr. Dech:

The Department of Environmental Protection's (Department) Solid and Hazardous Waste Management Program is in receipt of two requests for administrative action to the Warren County District Solid Waste Management Plan (County Plan) dated December 3, 2013. The first of the December 3, 2013 requests for administrative action to the County Plan proposes County Plan inclusion of an increase in the acceptance capacity at the Global Computer Pro, LLC Class D Recycling Center, to be located on Block 3201, Lot 7.03 at 125 Bronico Way in the Town of Phillipsburg. Specifically, this December 3, 2013 request for administrative action to the County Plan proposes County Plan inclusion of a 40-ton-per-day (tpd) increase in the acceptance capacity at the facility – from 10 tpd of source-separated Class D recyclable materials to 50 tpd of Class D recyclable materials.

Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b)14, the County Plan inclusion of an increase in the capacity at a proposed Class D recycling center constitutes an approvable administrative action. Therefore, the County Plan inclusion of the subject increase in the acceptance capacity at the Global Computer Pro, LLC Class D Recycling Center, to be located in the Town of Phillipsburg, is hereby approved pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(f).

Please be advised that this approval shall not be construed as an expression of the Department's intent to issue a General Approval to Operate a Class D Recycling Center to Global Computer Pro, LLC for the subject proposed recycling center.

If you have any questions relative to this action, please contact Ross M. Hull of my staff at (609) 984-5936 or by e-mail at ross.hull@dep.state.nj.us.

Sincerely,

Robert Goodwin, Supervising Environmental Specialist

Bureau of Recycling and Planning